[image: image1.png]




Psychology

[image: image2.png]



Richwoods High School

Spring Semester, 2018
Dr. Kara L. Lycke






Website: karalycke.weebly.com 
Room 603







Email: kara.lycke@psd150.org
Course Description

This course is designed to introduce students to the study of human behavior and mental processes. Topics addressed in the spring semester will build on those addressed in the fall. We may revisit some topics to increase the depth of study of those topics through their connection to topics studied in the spring. By the end of the school year, the following topics will be addressed: psychological research methods, the relationship between biology and behavior, sensation and perception, learning and language, memory, intelligence, human development, personality, health, and social psychological theories. Students who take this course will develop a general understanding of many of the variables that affect human behavior and mental processes.

Course Objectives

Students will:

· understand the development of scientific attitudes and skills, including critical thinking, problem solving, and an appreciation for scientific methodology.
· recognize the diversity of individuals who advance the field of psychology.
· develop a multicultural and global perspective that recognizes how diversity is important to understanding psychology.
· recognize that psychological knowledge, like all scientific knowledge, evolves rapidly as new discoveries are made.

· acknowledgement that psychology explores behavior and mental processes of both human and non-human animals

· appreciate ethical standards that regulate scientific research and professional practice.
· recognize that different disciplines within psychological science are interconnected.
· relate psychological knowledge to everyday life.
· acknowledge the variety of careers available to those who study psychology.
· appreciate that psychological knowledge can be useful in addressing a wide array of issues on a scale ranging from the individual to global levels.
· explore the ways in which evidence-based conclusions are drawn about psychological phenomena.
In and Out of Class Expectations
I expect that you will come to class every day with an open attitude, ready to learn and to share your ideas and products of your work with the class. You will be expected to stay on top of the workload, which will occasionally require you to complete tasks outside of class. I will strive to plan our time together effectively and assign meaningful classwork and occasional homework that helps you meet the course goals. 
As a student in Psychology, an elective course, I expect you to demonstrate high levels of interest, motivation, and intellectual curiosity. As a general practice, you should strive to (im)prove your organizational and time management skills. You are also expected to collaborate with peers to solve problems and present findings. Excellent attendance is expected, as is excellent self-discipline.
Class rules are simple: Be prompt, be prepared, be productive, be polite. Also, be proud!! I expect that you will demonstrate self-discipline, courtesy to others, and respect for the physical space and learning environment of our class.
Materials Needed 

Be sure you are aware of what you will need in class each day so that you will come to class prepared.

· Pen or pencil. Every day.
· Spiral Notebook or Binder with Loose-Leaf Paper Designate one notebook or binder exclusively for this class. Your notes may be periodically turned in and graded.  
· Folder Store your handouts, writing, and loose-leaf paper in your Psychology folder. Keep all materials and assignments at least through the semester.
· Texts

· Psychology: Principles in Practice, Holt McDougal (2010). This is the primary textbook you have been assigned. Bring it to class regularly. 
· Supplemental texts: In addition to the textbook, we will be using a variety of other materials, which may include research, opinion, and new articles; podcasts; and films.
· Media storage Jump/flash drive. You will need some kind of physical media storage in case the network isn’t working.
· Headphones/Earbuds
· BYOD Minimally, you will need a computer that you can use when you are not in school (home, library, friend’s, etc.). I’ll do my best to get us access to computers at RHS when we need them. A smartphone works for some of our electronic needs, but will not suffice for writing, research, and visiting some websites. If you want to bring your own device to class, I encourage that as well.
· Access to the Internet I also recommend that you have some kind of cloud storage (Google, Dropbox, etc.). Of course, you have this at school, but may need it outside of school as well. If this is ever a challenge for you throughout the school year, please let me know so I can help you resolve related problems that may result.
Course Material & Assignments
In addition to the readings mentioned above, we will read supplementary material sampling research, popular media, and application of the course’s ideas and values. You will write formally and informally, conduct research, create original products, and present your ideas to your peers and possibly other audiences.
Grading Policy
Course evaluation will be based on a variety of assessments and activities including formal and informal writing, individual and group projects, presentations, tests, quizzes, and homework assignments.  Because of the sophisticated nature of the topics in this class, discussion and critical analysis/questioning are the heart of learning. Therefore, class participation is essential to your success. You will be expected to demonstrate on a regular basis that you are thoughtfully engaging with the material and ideas. If you don’t understand an assignment or what is expected of you, ASK. 
The grading scale for the class is
A = 100-90%, B = 89-80%, C = 79-70%, D = 69-60%, F = 59-50%, I = 40% or zero
Grades will be recorded in Skyward within categories in a cumulative points system by semester. Please note that all summative assessments and the midterm and final exams are required by the course. Students who do not exhibit a good faith effort in their completion may earn a zero on those assignments. 

The grading categories used are aligned with the District 150 grading policy: 

Summative Assessments (tests, projects, papers) 65%
Formative Assessments (quizzes, classwork, homework) 15%
Midterm Exam (10%)
Final Exam (10%)
Late Work 
Assignments are expected at the beginning of the class period on the given due date in the correct format. Work turned in late without my prior permission will be penalized 10% per school day. This means that each day an assignment is late, the highest grade possible drops down one full grade. This policy includes turning in an assignment late during the class period or later in the day. Please make sure you complete your work on time.
Absences 
If, for any reason, you miss class, you are responsible for that day’s work.  If at all possible, plan your absence ahead of time so you know what will be expected of you. You will have the equivalent number of days plus one to make up the work you missed. Assignments are due at the beginning of the period that day. 
Academic Integrity

Academic integrity is expected in all classroom endeavors and in all academic work. A student’s placement of his or her name on any academic exercise shall be regarded as assurance that the work is the result of the student’s own thought, effort, and study. You will learn and be expected to use APA style of documentation when citing sources is relevant in this class.

Plagiarism is the unacknowledged appropriation of another's work, words, or ideas in any outlines, papers, reports, or computer programs. Students who do not complete and submit work with academic integrity risk failure on the assignment and other disciplinary action. 
Relearn Policy

For individual summative assignments for class (tests, papers, quizzes), you will have the opportunity relearn the course material and complete an assignment to demonstrate that learning. This will allow you to improve your grade on the assignment in addition to gaining mastery of the skills and concepts. YOU MUST FOLLOW THE GUIDELINES below, otherwise no additional points will be awarded, and your grade will stand as given. This opportunity will close the week before final exam week. This policy does NOT apply to Midterm or Final Exams. In any case, relearning will require more work out of both you and me, so I urge you to do your BEST work the first time around.

· Arrange to meet with me outside of class to discuss what you will need to do to improve your grade. 
· Bring your original work to the agreed upon meeting time. 
· Take notes while I will provide an assignment for relearning the material. In most cases, you will not simply be able to “redo” an assignment. 

· You must submit the fulfillment of your relearn with your original work within one week after you have met with me.

· I will grade your relearn, and that grade will stand.

· Relearning is NOT extra credit. The points you earn plus your original grade will not exceed the total number of points you could have initially earned on the assignment. For example, if a project is worth 100 points and you earn a 75, the most you could earn with a relearn is 25 points.
Availability
I will be in my room until 3:00 after school most days. Please come in if you need to discuss issues relating to class, ask questions, or seek help. Parents, guardians, or students can email me or contact me through my website (see contact info on page 1 of this syllabus). 
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